

## **Pavilion Working Group Meeting 23rd December 2021**

### **Present:**

Tim Niblett: Councillor

Dave Hockey: Councillor

Debbie Teml FACE

Kim Jefferies: FCPC Project Officer

### **Apologies**

Mark Smith FCRFC

David Williams: Councillor

Alex McDonald FC Cricket Club

Matt Alner Scouts

Dawn Young FACE

Tristan Clark: Councillor

Andy Pullen: Councillor

Nathan Cole FCRFC

David Goodwin: Councillor

Marc Willett

## **Pavilion WG Meeting Notes and Actions**

### **Air Source Heat Pump**

Cllr Goodwin provided an update.

New potential suppliers have been contacted and quotations for an installation to meet our requirements have been sought. It is recognised that this part of the industry is very busy with companies trying to complete work before impending grant application deadlines and this is impacting on the ability to get quotes

**Action 17 DG** Ongoing Send Mark Smith a copy of the ASHP requirements document

### **Deeds & Covenants**

Cllr Niblett provided an update.

The clerk has written to Bristol diocese who have instructed their lawyers to consider our request and we await a response.

The clerk has written to Downend Estates requesting they consider a change to the covenant on the Park land purchased from them in 1981 to enable a pavilion building to be used for the same purposes as requested in the letter to the Bristol diocese.

### **Crossbow Changing Rooms**

Cllr Niblett provided an update.

Awaiting confirmation from the clerk that this letter has been sent to Crossbow CA.

### **Disabled Access to the Pavilion**

Cllr Niblett provided an update.

The clerk has written to a number of organisations who could produce an access statement and conduct an audit of the pavilion building. This is to be carried out in order to establish what action is required to make it compliant with the Equalities Act.

### **Pavilion Specification**

Cllr Niblett provided an update.

Once we have some indication from the Bristol diocese and/or Downend Estates that we can get the covenants on the land changed, to enable the Pavilion to be developed to meet the stakeholder's requirements, then I will draft a Pavilion Specification document that this Working Group can develop in order to capture what is required from the Pavilion.

### **AoB**

### **Next Meeting Scheduled**

3rd February 2022 @ 7:00pm via Zoom.